
Ashburton Drive Primary School

6 Nullagine Way Gosnells Wa 6110

Phone: 9234 6300
        AshburtonDrive.PS@education.wa.edu.au

School Hours

Monday - Friday 

8.45am - 2.45pm

Recess: 10.55am - 11.15am

Lunch: 1.15pm - 1.45pm

Final Bell: 2.45pm

Friday 30  Mayth

Newsletter - Room 8

Monday 2  Junend

WA DAY

Friday 6  Juneth

Assembly Room 9 & Room 12

Friday 13  Juneth

Newsletter - Room 3

Wednesday 11  Juneth

First Responders Day - Free Dress - Gold Coin
donation.

Friday 27  Juneth

Winter Carnival

Tuesday 1  Julyst

Tuesday Group - Dance till you drop concert

Thursday 3  Julyrd

Thursday Group - Dance till you drop concert

Dance Til You Drop Concert 
Students have been working very hard this term in preparation of their upcoming dance
concerts. A reminder that the dance concerts will be held on Tuesday and Thursday 
of Week 10. 
The timeline for the dance concerts will be as follows: 

Students return to their classrooms at 4:10pm to prepare for the dance concert with their
classroom teacher. 
Dance concert begins at 4:30pm in the Undercover Area. 
Once the concert has finished, students must return to their classrooms with their
teacher. 
Parents must then collect students from their classroom. 
Classrooms will be open from the end of the concert until 5:30PM 

Dance till you drop concert timetables will be published soon. We look forward to seeing
everybody there! 

National Simultaneous Storytime 
On Wednesday 21st of May, we held an assembly for National Simultaneous Storytime (NSS).
National Simultaneous Storytime (NSS) is a nationwide event that takes place annually on the
fourth Wednesday of May, its purpose is to promote the value of reading and literacy. Our
students were fortunate enough to listen to the wonderful Ms Rule read ‘The Truck Cat’.
Students were thoroughly engaged throughout the reading of this fantastic book. 
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National Reconciliation Week 
From May 27th to June 3rd, we observe Reconciliation Week. At its core, reconciliation strives to forge
stronger connections between Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander communities and non-Indigenous
populations, enriching the lives of all Australians. The theme for National Reconciliation Week 2025,
‘Bridging Now to Next’, reflects the ongoing connection between past, present and future by calling on
all Australians to step forward together, to look ahead and continue the push forward as past lessons
guide us. 

Kindy and Pre-Primary enrolment.  
Applications are now open for Kindergarten and Pre Primary 2026. If you have a child who is
eligible and you have not already submitted an application to enrol, please complete an
application for enrolment and return to the front office. When submitting an application please
ensure you have the following, relevant documents are attached: 1 x proof of address Birth
Certificate Australian Citizenship Paper or Visa/Passport (if applicable) Immunisation History
statement downloaded from the Medicare website, must be dated within the last two months. 

Southern River College Transition Meeting 
 Due to the threat of bad weather tomorrow - SRC have made the decision to postpone their Year 7
Transition Parent Evening to the following week (11 June).
The information can be viewed via the Southern River College Facebook page.
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Premier’s Reading Challenge 2025 
The Premier’s Reading Challenge officially began on Monday 7th of April. Please join us
in unlocking the wonderful world of reading for your children. All students from
Kindergarten to Year 6 are encouraged to read as many books as they can between 7th
April and Friday 27th June. You can help your child sign up via the website, choose their
avatar and log all the books they read during the Challenge. Books don’t have to be in
English – children are encouraged to read books in their first language. Sign up your
child on the website to begin their magical journey: All students from Kindergarten to
Year 6 are encouraged to read as many books as they can between Monday, 6th May
and Friday - 6th September. You can help your child/ren sign up via the website, choose
their avatar and log all the books they read during the Challenge. Books don’t have to
be in English – children are encouraged to read books in their first language. Sign up
your child/ren on the website to begin their magical journey:
https://www.premiersreadingchallenge.wa.edu.au/  

My Play School Program  
We are excited to offer the My Play School program at ADPS. This is a fantastic opportunity for our current Kindy parents or families with
younger siblings who may be attending ADPS next year. This high-quality program is designed primarily for children aged 3- 5 years. We highly
recommend this program for families wanting to support their child’s transition to school in a warm, engaging environment. As places are very
limited to enrol, please either contact My Play School directly, or visit our office to collect an enrolment form. 

Parent contributions 
The Ashburton Drive Primary School Board has endorsed the schedule of voluntary contributions and charges for 2024. The schedule is broken
into three sections and will allow you to calculate all costs that you might incur throughout the school year. 

Per Child Kindergarten to Year 6 $50.00  
Chaplaincy $5.00  
P&C approved voluntary fund $10.00  

Payment Options  
Option 1 - Cash A cash payment can be made at the School Administration office.  
Option 2 - EFTPOS EFTPOS facilities are available at the School Administration office.  
Option 3 - Direct Deposit  

Account Name - Ashburton Drive Primary School  
BSBN - 016 358  
Account no. - 3408 788 99  

Please use student name, surname and room number as reference. 

Positive Behaviour Support Focus Term 2 Week 5 & 6 is ‘Use Manners & Appropriate
Language’. 
In week five and six of Term 2, the focus of our PBS lessons (Positive Behaviour Support) is to ‘Use manners & appropriate language’ and was
taken from our focus area of ‘Show Care and Respect‘ by Yerdarap. Please support us by discussing this with your children and encouraging
them to 'Use manners & appropriate language’ both at home and school. 

A﻿venues for Information
Please stay up to date with the latest information by ensuring you are connected to Connect. Both the Primary School and P&C are on
Facebook, please find us there for updates and notices. The school website can be found at https://www.ashburtondriveps.wa.edu.au/

Kind Regards

Heather Fallo
 Principal 

mailto:www.AshburtonDrive.PS@education.wa.edu.au
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Exploring Fractions Through Colourful Paper Folding in Room 8

This week in Room 8, students embarked on a vibrant and hands-on journey to better understand fractions. Using colourful paper, the
children folded shapes to visually represent halves, thirds, quarters, eighths and more, turning abstract concepts into tangible learning
experiences.

Fractions can be a challenging concept for children because they involve understanding parts of a whole and how these parts relate to each
other, which isn’t always easy to picture. That’s why hands-on activities like paper folding are so valuable—they help make fractions concrete
and easier to grasp.

Parents can support their child’s learning at home by trying a simple activity: grab some coloured paper or even slices of fruit, and practice
folding or dividing them into halves, thirds, quarters, or more fractions together. This fun, everyday approach helps children see and feel how
fractions work in real life.

We’re thrilled to see how hands-on learning helps our students grasp important math skills while engaging their
creativity and teamwork. Keep an eye out for more colourful learning adventures in Room 8!

mailto:www.AshburtonDrive.PS@education.wa.edu.au
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P&C News
Fundraising
Our next fundraising event is approaching. Starting on Monday 9th June we will be having our coin frenzy. So, start collecting your coins now!
Each classroom will have their own jar for coins to be placed into. This year the class with the highest amount of money as well as the highest
number of coins will receive pizza and fruit boxes for their class for lunch.
Which class is going to win?????.

Tanya-Marie Daintith 
P and C secretary 

Uniform Shop

Uniform shop is open Mondays 8.30am - 9.15am

Jumpers are back in stock, Quickcliq.com is easy way to order uniforms and delivered to
your child’s classroom 

Warm regards,

Katie
ADPS uniform shop coordinator

Camp Australia News

mailto:www.AshburtonDrive.PS@education.wa.edu.au
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Community News
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Chatty Chaplain Corner

This fortnight we will look at ‘Quality time’.
The 5 Love languages are:

 Physical touch
 Words of affirmation

 Quality time
 Gifts
 And Acts of Service

Quality time
When a child’s love tank is empty and attention is the only thing that will fill it…
If you give your child 15 minutes of quality time they will be happy to play with their toys, and you can get your own work done. Children crave
the undivided attention of parents, something that we have all been guilty of not doing. Much childhood misbehaviour is an attempt to get more
time with their parents. With the busyness of today’s lives many children are starving for quality time.

Gadgets are their go to place, and it does not teach relationships. Sadly, in some homes, children might miss their gadgets as much as they might
miss their parents! When we give quality time we are investing in their future, we are teaching them to become good communicators when they
grow up and out into the world, they will be confident in anything they do and build good relationships. Quality time does not require that you
go somewhere special, you can provide focused attention almost anywhere. It is not the event itself but doing something together, being
together. When you spend quality time with your children, you need to go to their physical/emotional level of development. Children are more
and more influenced by forces outside the family, and they need the strengthening influence of personal time with parents. If you have several
children, you could schedule time with each child. Quality time not only means doing things together, but it also means  knowing your child
better. When you have conversation with your child you get to know them at a deeper level.

Below are some suggestions.
 Instead of waiting until all your chores are done before spending time with your child, include them in your daily activities
 Stop what you are doing to make eye contact with your child as they tell you something important.
 Find silly things to laugh about and laugh at a lot about them.
 Stay in communication with them especially when you are out of town.
 When you take your children to playground play with them instead of watching them.
 Ask specific questions about your child’s day do not have a yes or no answer.
Put your phone down 

Extracted from The 5 Love Languages of Children by Gary Chapman and Ross Campbell

May Wong 
Chaplain
may.wong@youthcare.org.au
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